## Dear members,

The directors of the Association des chasseurs et pêcheurs de Gould (the Club) are wishing you all a great summer!

As an executive, we are here to answer questions and to ensure people are satisfied with their membership. Please remember, for any issues in regards to the club, let us know. Executive members' email addresses and phone numbers are below.



www.gouldchasse.com

# 2022 General Meeting

The Annual General Meeting took place on Saturday, May 7th.

There were no existing members interested in the 2 open spots on the Executive Committee. As a result, Ricky Coates and William Oliver were both re-elected and will serve a 2 year mandate.

The minutes from the meeting are posted on the club website. <a href="https://www.gouldchasse.com/">https://www.gouldchasse.com/</a>

#### **Work Weekend**

All members and guests are invited to take part in the work weekend on Saturday, August 27th. Please meet at the main sign-in shack off the 257 (Scottstown) at 9 am.

Work will include but not be limited to repair and maintenance of club roads, club signs on borders and replacing signs along roads.

A BBQ and gathering for all who participate will follow later in the afternoon. (location to be determined)

If you plan on attending, contact Guy Walker <a href="mailto:gnmwalker@gmail.com">gnmwalker@gmail.com</a> and please use 'Club Work Weekend' in the subject line.

## Club Sign-in

Thank-you to all of you who used and have been using the shack to sign-in on the 257 (Scottstown) and the sign-in boxes off the 108 and the 257 (Weedon). Please continue

this for the summer months. This is for the safety of our members and to know who is on the Club (and where).

## Camping

Numerous members have inquired about the status of camping on the club and whether or not it will be allowed in the future at spots other than beside the 108.

A request has been sent to DOMTAR asking for a clarification of the rules about camping on the club. Members will be informed when any change to the DOMTAR regulations are made. Until further notice, camping on the club adjacent to the 108 is allowed. Campers/trailers cannot be left for extended periods of time. We also ask that members be vigilant of non-members entering the club and in particular where our members have campers and trailers set up. Fishing is allowed at the old camping spot/swimming hole and other spots on the river on a day-by-day basis only. Thank-you for your understanding.

#### Tree stands / Miradors

Tree stand/Mirador locations must be approved by the executive committee and positions (Lats & Longs, GPS locations) registered with the club. Due to members leaving and re-location of existing members, there are spots available.

# \*\*\* Attention: New Members \*\*\*

A club issued sign must be posted on the closest road at the access point to your tree-stand/Mirador. Cost is \$10. These signs must be posted by the start of the big game season(s). Please contact the administration for purchase of a club-issued sign.

## **Social Media**

Please remember that the use of Facebook and other social media platforms is in place to share stories, photographs and celebrate our sports with other members. Keep sharing and posting!!!

### Links to follow:

https://www.gouldchasse.com/

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1032009980219966

# Thank-you!!

# Directors of Association des chasseurs et pêcheurs de Gould

Robert Oliver	450- 829- 3379	123roboliver@gmail.com
William Oliver	514- 246- 8889	admin@gouldchasse.com
Ricky Coates	819- 884- 2183	sherri.coates@yahoo.ca
Michel Langlois	819- 943- 4220	sportsml@videotron.ca
Guy Walker	438- 398- 6970	gnmwalker@gmail.com